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September 1, 2020
Guests:  Code Enforcement Officer Gary Brecker
Open meeting: Having a quorum present, Chairman Ostrowski called the meeting to order at 7:02pm
Approval of August Minutes: A motion was made by Tish and seconded by Jason to approve the August Minutes. Carried.
OLD BUSINESS:

Solar Applications: The Chairman advised the members that a letter was sent to the Town Board. The Chairman said that all they discussed was to raise the Special Use Permit to $1000, $500 for the 1st 5 acres then $250 for the next 5 acres or part thereof. The current application fee states $75.00.
NEW BUSINESS:

Arcara Special Use Permit: This is a renewal that has been in place and not a new special use permit. 
Andrew Lonkey Special Use Permits: He is asking for 2 special use permits – the first permit is for an auto repair shop. The second permit is for a Retail Establishment. He will be remodeling the already existing building. He brought in the architectural plans to show what it will look like. He needs the building permit which Gary will meet with him tomorrow (Sept. 2). 
Local Law #2: Non-conforming uses: At the request of the Town Board, the Planning Board Members discussed proposed Local Law No. 2. A report will be written by the Chairman and submitted to the Town Board Members and the Town Attorney. 

Other Business: Some of the board members raised questions about other recommendations that were submitted to the Town Board such as the Bike Path, the new Solar Farm and other projects. 
Adjournment: A motion was made by everyone and seconded by everyone to adjourn the meeting. Carried. 
Respectfully submitted,

Lynda Ostrowski, Secretary

